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PYROCIDE® Booster Concentrate H, Emulsifiable

COMMERCIAL

For Use in the Home, and Non-Food and Food Areas of: Food
Processing Plants, Warehouses, Office Buildings, Hotels,
Motels, Schools, Theatres, Kennels.

REGISTRATION NO. 20900                PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE:
  Pyrethrins  1.20% 
* Piperonyl butoxide, Technical 12.00%

* Equivalent to 9.60% (butylcarbityl)
  (6-propylpiperonyl) ether and 2.40% related        
    compounds
** MGK®, 246 Insecticide Synergist

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

CAUTION

POISON

Net Weight _____

Manufactured by:

McLAUGHLIN GORMLEY KING COMPANY 
8810 Tenth Avenue North
Minneapolis, MN 55427

U.S.A.

(763) 544-0341



Effective as a surface spray against exposed stages of
confused flour beetles, grain weevils, cadelles, and many
other insects infesting grain and food storage plants.

PRECAUTIONS: Harmful if swallowed.  Cover or remove food and
feedstuffs during spraying.  In food processing plants do not
spray while processing is underway.  After spraying in food
processing plants, etc., wash with potable water all
equipment, benches, shelving and surfaces where exposed food
will be handled.

Remove all pets and birds and cover fish aquariums before
spraying.

This product is toxic to fish and other aquatic animals.  Do
not contaminate any body of water by cleaning of equipment or
disposal of wastes.

FIRST AID: In case of contact immediately flush eyes or skin
with plenty of water.  Obtain medical attention if irritation
persists.  Wash contaminated clothing with warm water and soap
before reuse.  If swallowed do not induce vomiting because of
aspiration hazard.  Contains petroleum distillate.  Call a
physician immediately.

DISPOSAL & DECONTAMINATION: Rinse empty container and add
rinsings to the formulation tank, if possible.  Follow
provincial instructions for any required additional cleaning
to the container prior to reuse or disposal.  If required,
make the container unsuitable for further use and dispose of
in accordance with provincial requirements.  For information
on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and clean up of
spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory Agency or the
Manufacturer.

STORAGE: Keep container closed.  Mix well in drum before
sampling and each use.  Store in a cool, dry place.  Do not
store, pour or spill near heat or open flame.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Dilute with water.  Add some water to the sprayer tank first,
then add PYROCIDE® Booster Concentrate H, Emulsifiable, make
up to volume with water and agitate the emulsion vigorously



until a complete emulsion is obtained.  Spray the water
emulsion as directed below in grain storage bins, elevator
boots, mill walls and floors, etc., paying special attention
to cracks, crevices and other insect hiding places.

For making a heavy deposit, dilute 4.4L(one gallon) of
PYROCIDE® Booster Concentrate H, Emulsifiable with 17.6L (four
gallons) of water.  The resulting water emulsion should be
used fresh the same day, and should not be allowed to stand
overnight or longer.

To obtain a deposit of about 75 mg. of piperonyl butoxide per
0.3 sq. meters use 3.8 liters of the water emulsion per 305
sq. meters of surface.  To obtain a deposit of about 100 mg.
of piperonyl butoxide per 0.3 sq. meters use 5.07 liters of
the water emulsion per 305 sq. meters.

If more frequent applications are to be made, for example,
once every two weeks, dilute one plus nine.  If daily
applications are to be used for contact spraying a more dilute
emulsion may be used.

Alkaline surfaces such as cement, mortar or calcimined wood or
metal may require more frequent applications than neutral
surfaces.

NOTICE TO USER: This Control Product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an
offence under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control
product under unsafe conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest
Management Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching
for label information.  This service and this information do
not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not
provide any guarantee or assurance that the information
obtained through this service is accurate, current or correct,
and is therefore not liable for any loss resulting, directly
or indirectly, from reliance upon this service.
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